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LETTER TO OWNERS/OPERATORS NO 2425 
ITALIAN CIVIL AVIATION AUTHORITY (ENAC) – NOTICE OF UNAPPROVED PARTS 
DISTRIBUTED BY MERIDIANA 
 
 
 
The attached unapproved parts notification has been received from the Italian Civil 
Airworthiness Authority.  Operators and maintenance organisations should review the 
information and follow the recommendations. 
 
Suspect parts, which have been installed on aircraft, must be dealt with appropriately.  
Suspect parts in the inventory must be quarantined to prevent installation on aircraft until 
the parts provenance and airworthiness state is confirmed.  Where suspect or unairworthy 
parts are identified, the CAA should be informed using a Mandatory Occurrence Report 
(Airworthiness Notice 19 & 78 refers), quoting this Letter to Owners/Operators number. 
 
Enquiries regarding this LTO should be referred to Mr S Roberts, Maintenance 
Requirements and Policy Section – 1W, (Telephone No 01293 573754) at the address 
shown. 
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Airworthiness Directive Co-ordinator 
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